MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Monday, January 8, 2017
The January 8, 2017 meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald in the main study area at 7:00 p. m.
Members Present:





          Absent:


Don Adams


Amy Kloos

          Richard Cavalier


Anne Bourner

Domenica McDonald





John Clendenin

Peggy Petkas






Steven Gerlach

Robert Taylor

Others Present:


Susan Colbert, Library Director






Kyle, Librarian






Brian Ward, Laserware Owner






Tony Hayden, Laserware 
               
The minutes of the December 5, 2016 meeting were reviewed.   It was moved by John Clendenin and seconded by Bob Taylor to accept the minutes as corrected. Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence

Teresa sent a Thank You note for the flowers sent by the Board for her sister’s passing.

Susan sent a Thank You note for her Christmas gift and our support during the year.

The library staff sent a Thank You note for the dinner that the Board provided for them.

Treasurer’s Report—Anne Bourner 
The Treasurer’s report for each fund for the month of January 2017 was reviewed by the Board.  It was moved by Steven Gerlach and seconded by John Clendenin to accept each of the reports as corrected.  The motion carried unanimously.
The bills for January 2017 were reviewed by the Board.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Peggy Petkas to pay the bills presented and other regular monthly bills that come after the meeting date.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Librarian’s Report—Susan Colbert
1.    Tony Hayden discussed the need for the Library to begin planning for improving and upgrading internet service when our current contractual obligations are met in March 2018.  Don Adams moved and Anne Bourner seconded that Laserware be authorized to begin work on this proposal to be presented to the Board prior to the March 2018 renewal date.  The motion carried unanimously.    

2. Susan Colbert recommended that the Board hire Mary Douglas to fill the part time Librarian position.  She will be on probationary salary for ninety days.  With the successful conclusion of her probationary period, her wages will be increased to normal starting salary.  Bob Taylor moved and Amy Kloos seconded that Mary be hired.  The motion carried unanimously. 
3. Susan Colbert reported that the Glitter Committee has accepted a revised dinner menu and that all other preparations are on schedule.
4. Susan Colbert reported that work on the employee entrance steps will begin when weather permits.
  Peggy Petkas moved and Anne Bourner seconded that the Librarian’s Report be accepted.  The motion carried unanimously.

Old Business
None
New Business
None
It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Peggy Petkas to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at  8:45 p.m.
Next meeting will be Monday, February 6, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,
Steven Gerlach
Secretary of the Board

